Edwina Hart MBE CStJ AC / AM Gweinidog yr Economi, Gwyddoniaeth a Thrafnidiaeth Minister for Economy, Science and Transport



Eich cyf/Your ref P-04-393 Ein cyf/Our ref EH/03534/13

William Powell AM Chair Petitions Committee committeebusiness@Wales.gsi.gov.uk

O4 November 2013

Dear William,

Thank you for your further letter of 23 October about improvements to the A483 between Pant and Llanymynech, and joint working with the Department for Transport.

My officials and agents already liaise with colleagues at the Highways Agency and its area teams about cross-border schemes and operations. This is how we became aware that there were no plans for any improvement schemes in the border areas at Llanymynech.

My officials are still investigating what can be achieved without significant investment from the Highways Agency. I will come back to you once this work reaches a conclusion.

